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“Pride in the Community” 
 

Throughout this past year, the Parish Council have continued to be mindful of the global pandemic and 
the impact on the financial climate and as a result, have voted not to increase the precept. 
Therefore, at the Parish Council meeting of 1st November 2021, the Parish Council RESOLVED that 
there will be ‘NO’ increase to the 2022/2023 Parish precept charge. 
Trafford Borough Council were informed of this decision. 

A Parish Council can raise a local tax (the precept) which is collected via the Council Tax and paid to us 
by Trafford Council. The precept is paid by every household and varies in accordance too your property 
band in the same way as the Council Tax.  The precept is spent within the Parish and will be laid out in 
the budget approved by Parish Councillors.  

The precept bandings for 2022-2023 are as follows: 
 
Band A 34.69 
Band B 40.48 
Band C 46.26 
Band D 52.04 
Band E 63.60 
Band F  75.17 
Band G 86.73 
Band H          104.08 
 
The Parish Council are delighted to report that the existing Community Improvement operatives’ team 
have continued through the pandemic to carry out vast improvements in the appearance of the village 
and established levels of service which will continue to be maintained and grow with each passing year. 
 
The Parish Community Improvement operatives are a ‘top up’ service that works alongside Trafford BC, 
Amey/One Trafford, Trafford Housing Trust, Your Housing Group, under the M31 project and the Ward 
Cllrs. We will continue to be a ‘helping hand’ to those most vulnerable in our community. 
 
Fly tipping is still a major cause of concern within our village. Fly tipped rubbish is defined as ‘dumped 
rubbish on a site that is not licenced to accept waste, the waste may include general household rubbish 
larger household items, i.e., mattress’s, fridges, garden refuse or commercial waste’. It is an offence 
that can lead to a fine or imprisonment and will be reported to the TBC Environmental Improvement 
Officers who will actively try to find evidence of people fly tipping and will act against those individuals. 
If you see this offence being committed in our community, please report online via the Trafford BC or 
Your Housing Group portal.  
www.trafford.gov.uk/residents/report-it.aspx or www.yourhousinggroup.co.uk/contct-us/ 
 
The Parish Council will once again continue with their efforts at making safe the arterial paths and 
spaces most hazardous when Trafford Council do not have the resources to do so. The Parish Council 
will continue to add value to the established public amenity works of Trafford Council and actively 
maintain those existing Partington owned ones. 
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Please use the space below to leave your comments and return them to the Parish 
Council, details below. 
 

Name  

Address  
 
 
 

Tel  

Email  

Your Comments: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Parish Council office, which is situated at the Community Centre, 99 Central Road, 
Partington, M31 4FL. 
 
Tel: 0161 912 5407 / Email: partingtonparishcouncil@trafford.gov.uk 
Website: www.partingtonparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
Details of all your local councillors are available from the office. 
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